
              Wraxall CofE Primary School                                                      5th November  2021 

    Wraxall’s School News 

Inspiring – Nurturing – Achieving 

 
It has been lovely to welcome the children back to school this week and hear their news from their week off school. Thank 
you to all our teachers for their hard work this week as we held our first parents evenings of the year and to Miss B for her 
admin in the office, sorting out all the log-in information! Thank you also to our parents for joining the meetings on time and 
being ready and waiting for your appointments. I know is makes a huge difference to all involved. 
This term promises to be a busy one with the lead up to Christmas and all the excitement that will bring alongside our 
ongoing enrichment opportunities. 
Coming up over the next few weeks we have lots happening. On Monday we are looking forward to welcoming the Bristol 
Old Vic Theatre School for a special Christmas performance for the whole school. I’m also digging out my football kit for the 
football skills session with Jamie Knight next week. It will be great to see a true football performer at work. KS2 are all taking 
part in the afternoon, with an additional workshop after school for anyone who would like some extra lessons. There are 
still a few spaces available for this so we are pleased to now be able to open up the afterschool activity to our Year 1 and 2 
children too. Sign up by pick up on Monday. On Thursday next week we will be holding a remembrance service and are 
planning a huge poppy wreath remembrance sign to mark the occasion...watch this space! Finally on Friday 19th November 
we will be marking Children in Need with all the children invited to wear yellow or spotty/dotty clothes. 
There is lots more happening throughout the term and we will keep you posted about our Christmas plans and arrangements. 
Have a lovely weekend and we will see you on Monday. 
Amy Townsend 

Important Dates 

Monday 8th November   -    Nativity Performance at the Cross Tree Centre for the whole school by 

                                            Bristol Old Vic Theatre School. 

Wednesday 10th November  -  Freestyle Football with Jamie Knight – KS2 (KS1+KS2 after school) 

Thursday 11th November – Remembrance Service – Children only 

Wednesday 17th November  -  Whole School Photographs 

Friday 19th November        -     Children in Need 

Monday 22nd November       -   Year 5 and 6 Trip to the Steam Museum in Swindon. 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Stars of the Week 
Their work is on display on the Wall of Fame in the School Hall.  

Please come and have a look! 

 

Reception – Seraph      Year 1/2 – Jakob 

Year 3/4 – Sienna          Year 5/6 – Molly 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Birthday Book 

A BIG thank you for your kind donation of a 
birthday book for school.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AMAZON STARS 
 

 

Christopher came and saw me this week to share 

some top tips for Eco friendly Christmas wrapping 

so I thought I would share a few with you. Watch 

this space for an Eco-Christmas display coming 

soon to the front of school… 

Individual School Photos 
On 17.11.2021 we are pleased to 

announce that Tulip photography will 

be visiting the school to take individual 

photographs. They will also be 

 taking sibling photographs. 

 If you would like your child 

 to be photographed with a 

 pre-school sibling please be 

 in school at 2.45pm for 

 your photograph. 

A HUGE thank you for the very kind donations 

that continue to arrive in school from our 

Amazon wishlist. We have received more books, 

which will be appearing in classrooms next week 

and some amazing magnetic Polydron, a 

Playmobil school, some underwater Lego, trowels 

and gardening equipment and colouring pencils. 

These donations make a big difference to our 

provision in school so thank you to everyone who 

has donated. We have recently added some great 

problem solving games to our wishlist, which will 

help with Maths lessons linked to reasoning and 

problem solving and which the children can use 

during wet weather play. Check out the list if you 

would like to make a donation. 

On Friday 19th November it is Children in Need 

2021. All children and staff are  

invited to wear yellow or  

dotty/spotty clothes to school  

for the day. There will be a  

collection bucket in each class 

 and at the front of school if  

would like to make a donation. 

You may have noticed some exciting work taking 

place by the Year 5/6 classroom. The artificial grass 

will be put down soon and the fencing and gates have 

gone up. WE NEED YOUR HELP… 

We are now looking for benches to go in this space 

and on the field for lunchtime use. We are looking for 

two and three seater benches as well as picnic 

benches. Adult and Child sized! Let Miss T know if you 

think you can help. 

 

Benches Wanted 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAFEGUARDING & E- SAFETY 

“Everyone is responsible for safeguarding” 

Wraxall CofE Primary School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare or our pupils. If you are a 

parent, child, volunteer or member of staff you should share any concern you may have about a child or an adult 

with either our Designated Safeguarding Lead, Amy Townsend or the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead, Tamsin 

Hayward or the Safeguarding Governor, Hazel Mallett. If this is not possible or appropriate and you need to report a 

concern yourself the numbers below are the main contacts: 

Local Area Designated Officer (LADO) 01275 888211 (weekdays 8.45am-5pm or 4.30pm on Friday) 

Emergency Duty Team 01454 615165 (outside office hours) 

Anyone can refer a safeguarding issue via the NSSCB website (North Somerset Safeguarding Children Board). 

If you would like more information then please check out the school website for the LSP Safeguarding Policy and a 

Wraxall School Policy Summary. 

 

Have a whole day free from 
complaining and see how much 
better you feel afterwards 

‘WORDS OF THE WEEK’ 
You may like to talk to your child about these 

words and see if they can explain their meanings, 
suggest alternatives and put them in a sentence. 

 

‘Words of the Week’ 

* Bombard * Choppy * 
* Blustery * Deluge* 

 *Flurry * 
 

 

 

 

Sponsored Read 
Please return your donations as soon as possible. We 

are looking to purchase some picnic benches, outdoor 

resources and books with the money raised. It will 

make a HUGE difference to the opportunities for the 

children. 

A BIG THANK YOU to everyone who has already 

returned these. 

Special Guest – Jamie 
Knight 

Freestyle Footballer 
Freestyle footballer Jamie Knight will be joining KS2 for a 
football session next week on Wednesday 10th November. 
Jamie is a top 10 in the world freestyle footballer who has 
worked and performed in over 30 countries at some of 
the world’s most prominent and watched events. He has 
worked with several top footballers, starred on Irelands 
Got Talent and performed at some of the biggest football 
stadiums in the world. Most recently, he performed on 
the pitch at the 2017 Champions League final in front of 
80,0000 and he was also the official Global Mascot for 
UEFA Euro 2020! Jamie will also be holding an afterschool 
Freestyle Football Session from 3.15-4.15pm. Payment 
should be made on ParentPay. First come first served. See 
the details below. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pupil Premium (Free School Meals Benefit)  

Free School Meals  

There are two schemes for free school meals:  

Universal infant free school meals for all children in reception year, year 1 and year 2 – you don’t need to apply as they’re 

automatically given at the school  

Free school meals for people on qualifying benefits – you’ll need to apply for these 

If you claim qualifying benefits and your child is entitled to universal infant school meals, you should still apply for free 

school meals so as the school is given additional funds, known as pupil premium, to support those children with their 

learning in school and to assist with other school costs. This can include: 1-1 support, extra reading, phonics and 

contributions towards trips and enrichment activities. 

 Qualifying benefits for free school meals  

Your child will be entitled to free school meals if you get any of these benefits:  

 income support  

 income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance (JSA)  

 income-related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA)  

 support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 the guaranteed element of Pension Credit  

 Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross income of no 

more than £16,190)  

 Working Tax Credit run-on, paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit  

 Universal Credit with annual take home pay/met earnings below £7,400 (which equals £616.67 per month) benefits 

not included.  

How to apply 

 Free school meals entitlement is for the child, not the family, so you will need to apply for each child when they start 

school. 

If your child is starting school in September, you should apply during the summer holidays as we cannot deal with your 

application earlier. Applying too early could result in your application being removed. 

 

Church News 
 

Nailsea Food Bank Christmas Appeal 
Nailsea Foodbank will once again be collecting Christmas hampers which will be distributed locally.  

Please donate family foods associated with Christmas (mince pies, selection boxes) or ladies and gents 
toiletries (e.g soap sets, shampoo) for drop off in the church porches by December 10th, many thanks. 

All Saints Christmas Fair 2021 
All Saints Church will be holding a Christmas Fair on Saturday 20th November 10.30am -2.30pm.  Free 
entry…with children’s activities, handmade crafts/gifts, raffle and refreshments in The Cross Tree Centre.  
Please could we request the following items as donations to this year’s event on items for stalls required: 

Homemade cakes, jams and preserves, handmade craft items, raffle and tombola prizes, paperback 
books and jigsaw puzzles.  Contact the Parish Office for more information if required. 

Sunny Saplings 
We’re back with our fresh coffee and fruit/cake treats on Wednesday mornings in The Cross Tree Centre 

from 9.00am-11.00am. Families welcome. For more information contact The Parish Office on 01275 
852442. 
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If you are moving into North Somerset from another area you will need to apply. You will need your National insurance 

number to apply.  

When to reapply  

Due to the roll out of Universal Credit, all pupils that are currently eligible for free school meals will be protected until the 

end of the school stage they are in on 31 March 2022. This means if your child is receiving free school meals at primary 

school in March 2022, you won’t need to reapply for them until they start secondary school. Children do not receive free 

school meals in college. If your child changes school or address before 31 March 2022, email fsm@nsomerset.gov.uk so we 

can update your free school meals record. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





 


